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Upcoming Club Events 
Mid-Week Luncheon 5th July 
The Wednesday luncheon run for July will be to the Logan Village Hotel. We will stop on the way 
for a BYO morning tea at a local park. Meals will be at member’s cost. 
For more information please contact Terry Cooper on 5594 4688. 
Date: 5th July 
Meet: Bischoff Pioneer Park 
Time: 9.30am for 10.00am Departure 
Christmas in July 16th July 

Christmas in July this year has been organised by Debbie Duncan and Chris Miers. It will be held 

at Jacques Manor Restaurant on Mt. Tamborine. The cost will be $38 per person (subsidised) and 

payment is preferred before the next meeting. Members to meet at the Restaurant at 11.30am. 

For more information see page 5 or contact Debbie Duncan on 0413 181919 or 5525 2310. 

Date:16th July 

Meet: Jacques Manor Restaurant 160 Long Road Mt Tamborine. 

Time: 11.30am for 12.00pm 

 

 
Morning Tea in the Numinbah Valley 

Next Meeting  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 26th June 2017 at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street Nerang 
starting at 7.00pm. All members and Guests are welcome.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MacLeans Bridge Car Display at Belmont 
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MacLeans Bridge 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year I put my name down to go to the MacLeans Bridge car display at the Queensland Rifle Range venue in 

Belmont south of Brisbane. I believe this is the second time it has been held at this location and I was interested to 

see what the new layout would be like. In the past, I have taken a car to the meeting at the village of MacLeans Bridge 

and also to Lakeside racetrack north of Brisbane but I hadn’t been to Belmont before.  During the week I got the E 

Type out of mothballs and gave it the once over to see that important things like engine oil, brake fluid and tyre 

pressure were OK and gave it a bit of a clean. I then started off early about 7.15am on a bright and sunny Sunday 

morning from home and eventually joined the flow of traffic along the M1 motorway. It was not long before I 

recognised Bryan and Helen White’s XK8 coming up behind me, and as I was not in any hurry they gave me a toot 

and kept going past. I had been trawling behind a Triumph Stag which I decided was also going to Macleans Bridge 

and although I knew which exit to take on the Gateway Motorway I decided to just tag along behind. (I assumed he 

knew where he was going). 

My first impression of the site was that it was huge. The entrance to the display area was probably about a Km from 

the road and going past the trees you came to a vast expanse of open fields ringed by grassy banks. Your senses 

were immediately accosted by the crack-crack of fire from the adjacent rifle and pistol ranges. Luckily they were in the 

distance! Tony Nelson from the Brisbane Register had previously sent parking details to all participants so I had a 

good idea where to go, and both he and Tony Herald were on hand to guide members into the correct parking slot. 

After getting out of my winter coat (I had the top down coming along) I had a short wander round to who else I knew 

from the club. I soon came across Tony Curtis who had come down with Col Galley’s group, Lloyd Andersen and Clive 

Arnold from the Brisbane Register, Merv Jackson who now had the ex-Wes Evers much modified yellow XJS and 

Barry Cranitch from the Sunshine Coast, and Alan Buller from the Darling Downs Register. I also met up with John 

and Monica Tupicoff who had brought their black racing Mark 7 along. It was good to talk to them as John had been 

the club President when we joined the club. Next to the Mark 7 was Ron and Bobby Braziers lovely Mark 9 and I spent 

some time chewing the fat with them. Seated opposite was John and Coleen Davis with their Open XJS and Peter 

Reynolds with his XJS coupe.   

 It was now time for coffee and cake which I had while talking to Colin and Wilhelmina Lee. They were parked behind 

me in their XKR. We had known each other in the Brisbane Register when Col had restored an E Type. After morning 

tea I took a tour of the area to look at some superb cars. As expected there was a great turn-out of British cars such 

as MGs, Triumphs, Austins and Austin Healys, Rovers, Sunbeam Alpines, Morgans and Minis. There was a group of 

European cars including Volvo P1800s, Citroens and Fiats and American cars were represented with Ford GT40s and 

Cobras, Mustangs, Chryslers, a Cadillac plus two beautifully restored early model convertible Packards. Mazda was 

well represented with a large number of MX5s, both new and not so new. We had a great roll-up of Jaguars. As 

planned we were to have 39 cars including 13 E Types, and although I didn’t count them there a large collection of 

Jaguar models including an F Type, some Mk2s, XJs, XJSs, S Types, XK8s, XKRs, an XK150, a Mk 7 and Mk 9 as 

well a beautiful 1939 SS.  Col Galley had a number of his cars on site including Jaguars and an Alvis.  

There was much talk between drivers on the various aspects of their cars. I had an interesting talk with a Porsche 

driver who did not seem fussed about DIY working on Porsches and another driver who was trying to sort out why his 

early BMW was missing all the time even though he seemed to have done all the things I could suggest. A congenial 

lunch was had with Bryan and Helen White and Tony Herald before another look around the area. Then it was time to 

pack up for the trip home. The fields are close to the Gateway Motorway and the trip was uneventful except for the 

exceptional heavy traffic heading south on the M1. It was a good day out in the sunshine!  

Robin Kup-Ferroth 
3 



MONTHLY MEETING 
JAGUAR DRIVERS’ CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT HINTERLAND HOTEL NERANG QLD. – 29th May 2017 
 
The meeting was opened at 7.05 pm by the Chairman Terry Cooper who welcomed all members and guest 

Keith Beckett. Terry also said it was great to see Ron and Bobby Brazier at the meeting. 

Apologies: Junita Kup-Ferroth, Joan Gracie, John & Marilyn Porter, Ken & Lorraine Laws, David & Ruth 

Willmott, Bryan & Helen White, Ron & May Gaudion, Lyn & Wes Evers, Derek McConnell, Glyn Jones and 

Kevin Gray.  

Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 24th April were accepted as printed. 
                           Moved: Irene Ross      Seconded: Stuart Dawson         Business Arising: Nil 
Correspondence In – Two copies of the revived Queensland Jaguar magazine, and an email of Minutes of 

the JDCQ Committee held at Banyo Library in Brisbane on the 8th May 2017 from Tony Herald.  

This email prompted some detailed discussion during the meeting on the club’s finances with the result that 

a subcommittee will be formed to review the membership and joining fee against what other similar car 

clubs charge their members and produce a paper to present to the Brisbane Committee. 

Correspondence Out – Nil 

Moved: Tom Ross Seconded: Chris Miers 

Treasurers Report: J.D.C.Q Gold Coast Reconciliation as at April 2017 

General Account 

Balance as at April 2017                                                                             $3083.80  

Add deposits -   Interest                                         0.34                                                

Subtotal                                                                                                       $3084.14                        

Less Withdrawls - 

Meeting Room Hire                                                50.00 

Lucky Door Prize                                                   35.99 

Magazine Printing April & May                             166.80 

Postage                                                                   95.00                         

Subtotal                                                                                                           $347.79 

Balance – April 2017                                                                                       $2736.35                                                                 

Web Savings Account 

Balance - April $9764.44 & Interest $11.63                                                      $9776.07 

Moved: Gwen Howlett  Seconded: Debbie Duncan 

Past Events 

Terry Cooper commented on this month’s Midweek Run to the Coolangatta Tweed Golf Club. 

Ray Howlett spoke about the Mothers’ Day luncheon organised by Ron Gaudion at Café 63 in the Ross 

Evans Garden Centre and that 26 members and family guests attended a great day. It was Ron Gaudion’s 

88th birthday and the group presented him with a cupcake surmounted with a solitary candle. 

Robin Kup-Ferroth spoke of his visit to the McLeans Bridge car display at Belmont in Brisbane. 

Future Events 

Mid- week run 7th June organised by Caroline Coulston. This will be a run to the Beaudesert RSL for lunch. 

We will stop at Bochow Park in the Numinbar Valley for a BYO morning tea. Meet at Arthur Earle Park at 

9.30am for 10.00am departure. 

Sunday 18th June run to the Veresdale Hotel organised by Robin Kup-Ferroth. We will stop at Beechmont 

for a BYO morning tea. Meet at Arthur Earle Park at 9.00am for a 9.30 departure. 

Terry Cooper advised the July mid-week run will be to the Logan Village Hotel. Details next month. 

Debbie Duncan spoke of the Christmas In July lunch on the 16th at Jacques Manor Restaurant on Mt. 

Tamborine. The cost is $38 pp (subsidised by the club). Please pay into club account or latest by next 

meeting. 

Arthur Kontalis sought a consensus from the members on the choice of venue for the Sunday run on 13th 

August. After some discussion, the Woodlands Hotel in Marburg was chosen. More details to come. 

Angelhurst Classic Car Picnic at Mt. Tamborine on 4th June. See Jaguar Magazine for details.  
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Cars, Parts and Library: Nothing to Report 
 
Magazine: The editor thanked those members who provided photos for the magazine. 
 
General Business:  
Terry Cooper spoke of the excellent sales service from Bruce Lynton Jaguar when he purchased his new 

XE sedan recently, including give-aways such as champagne glasses and car models. He was however 

disappointed with his experience at their Service Department due to the building work. 

Meeting closed at 8.30pm and supper was supplied.    
Robin Kup-Ferroth 
(Acting) Secretary 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank You 
                    To Debbie Duncan and Ruth and David Willmott for photos in the magazine. 
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JDCQ GOLD COAST REGISTERJDCQ GOLD COAST REGISTERJDCQ GOLD COAST REGISTERJDCQ GOLD COAST REGISTER 

CHRISTMAS IN CHRISTMAS IN CHRISTMAS IN CHRISTMAS IN JULY LUNCHJULY LUNCHJULY LUNCHJULY LUNCH 

JOIN THE GOLD COAST REGISTER FOR A FABULOUS CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION  

IN THE WARMTH OF AN OPEN FIRE ON TAMBORINE MOUNTAIN! 

PRICE INCLUDES CANAPES, 2-COURSE LUNCH, LITTLE SURPRISES,  

AND THE JOY OF SHARING A SPECIAL OCCASION WITH GOOD FRIENDS. 

WHERE:  JACQUES MANOR RESTAURANT, BUNGUNYAH MANOR RESORT,  
160 LONG ROAD, TAMBORINE MOUNTAIN 

WHEN:  11.30AM FOR 12.00PM, SUNDAY, 16 JULY 2017 

PRICE:  $38.00 PER MEMBER    

PAYMENT DETAILS:  BOQ – BSB: 124-147; A/C: 10224513 
PLEASE GIVE SURNAME & ˛XMAS’ AS REFERENCE 

PAYMENT REQUIRED AT LATEST BY JUNE MEETING 

 

RSVP:  DEBBIE DUNCAN ON 0413 181919 BY 26 JUNE 2017 

(PLEASE INCLUDE DIETARY REQUIREMENTS IF APPLICABLE) 

  



Gold Coast Register - Calendar of Events 2017  
Month Date Event 
June Mon 26th Monthly Meeting 

July Wed 5th Mid-Week Lunch Run 

 Sun 16th Christmas in July Lunch 

 Mon 24th Monthly Meeting 

August Wed 2nd Mid-Week Lunch Run 

 Sun 13th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 28th Monthly Meeting 

September Wed 6th Mid-Week Lunch Run 

 Sun 17th Annual Spring Affair 

 Mon 25th Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 4th Mid-Week Lunch Run 

 Sun 15th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 1st Mid-Week Lunch Run 

 Sun 12th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting 

December Sun 3rd Annual Christmas Party 

 Wed 6th Mid-Week Lunch Run 

February ‘18 Sun 11th Sunday Breakfast Run 

 
 
 

2017 Gold Coast Committee 
Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 

Chairman Terry Cooper 5594 4688 0419 748507 terry.cooper5@bigpond.com.au 
V/Chairman David Willmott 5593 2524 0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 
Secretary John Porter 5533 2826 0411 119844 jm.porter@bigpond.com 
Treasurer Di Cooper 5594 4688 0419 748507 terry.cooper5@bigpond.com.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5594 5205 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 
Committee Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 Debby Duncan 5525 2310 0413 181919 dduncan@powerup.com.au 
 Caroline Mercer 5579 9806 0411 411554 carolinem88@bigpond.com 
 Caroline Coulston 5597 7673 0419 120541 caroline_coulston@hotmail.com 
 Chris Miers 5564 7989 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 
 Arthur Kontalis 55977673 0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 
 Sandy Smith  0419748504  

 

 
 

All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           PO Box 7636 Gold Coast Mail Exchange Qld 4217 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -147      A/C No. 10224513 
 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 
statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 
its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Wednesday Run to Beaudesert RSL via the Numinbah Valley 
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